Kearsarge Area Senior Lunch Program Resumes October 20

Press release

nior Luncheon Program, hosted by the Wilmot Ladies Aid Society, will resume at noon on Thursday, October 20. Hot lunches from the Community Acserved up at the First Congregational Church of Wilmot, in the ground floor meeting room. (There are no stair steps!)

The church is located next to the Wilmot Public Library at 19 North Wilmot Road in Wilmot Center, just three miles north of the intersection of Thursday, October 13 and leave your Routes 4A and 11. The meeting room

is a sunny, well-ventilated space with The popular Kearsarge Area Se- a kitchen and handicapped restroom. Door prizes, entertainment, free books, and CAP's frozen dinners-to-go will be available following the meal.

The lunches are sponsored by the at 125 South Main Street in Franklin. tion Program (CAP) in Concord will be Wilmot Ladies Aid, CAP, the First Congregational Church, the Wilmot Public Library, the New London Council on Aging (COA), and Promotion Solutions of Wilmot, Lunches are scheduled for October through April, excluding December.

To sign up, call 603 526-4236 by name, town, and phone number.

Obituaries from page 26

World War II.

Betty graduated from York, Maine, High School in 1949, where she shared top honors with her brother.

from the University of New Hampshire in 1953, Betty went on to the Yale where she was awarded a Master's Degree in Nursing. After her Yale graduation, she was first employed at the

committee for many years. A love of animals, beginning when Betty was a child, continued later in life to include treasured feline companions Mariah and Binnie.

Betty's beloved family members After earning her bachelor's degree and lifelong friends will sorely miss her rock-solid support, good humor (and appreciation of dry New England wit), School of Nursing from 1953 to 1956, well-grounded perspective, and her modest, considerate, loving approach to

those around her.

Being a sister and aunt brought joy

In Memory

If you'd like to honor the memory of a friend or loved one with a donation to The Andover Beacon, we will print a simple list of all such donations each month.

For details, visit AndoverBeacon.com/InMemory; or mail a check to PO Box 149, Andover NH 03216.

ven, Connecticut, and later worked at dearly, including her brother Richard Schools of Nursing.

In due course, Betty retired from active nursing and moved back to Maine, putting her photographic expertise to work at Hovey's Photo Supply in Portsmouth from 1981 until her retirement in 1997. In addition to photography, Betty with others in a writing group.

Betty was a very active member of (Pericles) First Parish Church, UCC, York, Maine, served on First Parish's Funeral Colla- York Street, York ME 03909. tion Committee. She also served on the

Visiting Nurse Association of New Ha- for Betty, and her family loved her Boston University, Massachusetts, and E. Ford (Susan) of Green Valley, Ari-University of Bridgeport, Connecticut, zona, and other surviving family members: her niece, nephew, grand-niece, and grand-nephews; UNH classmate and erstwhile sister-in-law Ann Graves Ford (sister-in-law to Sandra Graves of East Andover); and cousins in the extended Ford-Bixby family.

"What you leave behind is not what enjoyed writing poetry and meeting is engraved in stone monuments, but what is woven into the lives of others."

Memorial contributions may be where she held the position of secretary made to The Nature Conservancy, 4245 of the Cemetery Commission (receiv- N Fairfax Drive, Suite 100, Arlington ing a plaque honoring her devotion) and VT 22203; or First Parish Church, 180

To sign an online guestbook, please Town of York's Historic Heritage sign visit: ChadwickFuneralService.com.

Andover Community Church



A Spirit-filled Community Sharing the Good News of Jesus Christ in the Anglican Tradition

Sunday Service 9:30 A.M.

Public service of healing every fifth Sunday

1 Chase Hill Road • East Andover, NH 03231 603 735-5160 • www.andovercommunitynh.org

Affordable Health Screening Event Comes to Franklin in October

Press release

Residents living in Andover and the Franklin area 'can learn about their risk for cardiovascular disease, osteoporosis, diabetes, and other chronic, serious conditions with affordable screenings by Life Line Screening. Franklin Elks Lodge 1280 will host this community event on Saturday, October 22. The site is located

Screenings can check for:

- The level of plaque buildup in your arteries, related to risk for cardiovascular disease, stroke, and overall vascular health.
- HDL and LDL cholesterol levels
- Diabetes risk
- Kidney and thyroid function, and more

Screenings are affordable and convenient. Free parking is also available.

Special package pricing starts at \$159, but consultants will work with you to create a package that is right for you based on your age and risk factors. Call 877 237-1287 or visit LifelineScreening.com. Pre-registration is required.

Thank You, Advertisers!

We couldn't publish our non-profit community newspaper without you.

At Your Paws Pet Services

Pet and Farm Sitter • Dog Walker

Over 17 years experience





Kim Pease 603 848-8468

www.atyourpaws.com



Tim Sileo, V.M.D.

242 Elkins Road • Elkins, New Hampshire Tel.: 603 526-6976 • Fax: 603 526-2938

PLEASANT LAKE VETERINARY HOSPITAL



A Liberal, Open and Welcoming Congregation Every Sunday at 11:00 a.m.

Oct. 2, 2022: Henry Howell – A Rich Heritage of Unitarians & Universalists in Andover, NH

Oct. 9, 2022: Betsy Woodman – The 2AM Shift And there you are, listening hard for voices in the night...

Oct. 16, 2022: Rev. Edward Proulx – To Be Announced

Oct. 23, 2022: Rev. Dick Dutton – Waba Sabi: The Art of **Imperfection**

Mistakes, impermanence, the beauty of broken pottery and glass.

Oct. 30, 2022: Diane Root – To Be Announced

Services held online & at the Stone Chapel. Visit our website for details. FOR INFORMATION & INQUIRIES: 603 526-8213 - WWW.kuufnh.org



This Page Sponsored by UMACINATION UNIN

